
FROM THE PRINCIPAL      No.14 Tuesday 15th August 2017 

Dear Parents, Students & School Community, 
 

School Concert 
The CPS concert is only 3 weeks away and tickets are now on sale. The performances will 
take place on Tuesday 5th and Wednesday 6th September at South Oakleigh College.  
Initial tickets sales are limited to 2 tickets per child per night.  
Additional tickets will be on sale from Monday 4th September. 
 
Curriculum Day 
A reminder to parents that this Friday, 18th August, is a Curriculum Day for all students. 
Students do not attend school on a Curriculum Day. Staff will receive Professional Learning 
about ‘Words Their Way’ and Life Skills – Empowering the Individual. Words Their Way is a 
teacher-directed, student-centred approach to vocabulary growth and spelling development 
whereby students engage in a variety of sound, pattern and meaning activities, sorting 
pictures and words. It caters for differentiated learning in the classroom, rather than a  
one-size fits all solution. 
The Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) program will be available on the day.   
Bookings required.  The theme for the program will be ‘Pirate Day’. 
 
Kiss and Go Parking 
The City of Kingston has informed the school that they have placed an order for the 
allocation of new Kiss and Go signs for parking around the school. Information of Kiss and Go 
traffic management will be sent out via eNews, Facebook and our website in the coming 
weeks to assist our parent community. New line marking will also be added to the turning 
bowls in Eulinga Road. 
 

Welcome Joelle Ferre 
I would like to extend a warm welcome to Ms Joelle Ferre. Ms Ferre will be the new art 
teacher until the end of 2017. Mrs Murphy will be taking Long Service Leave until the end of 
the year. Students who attend Art on a Friday will have already met Ms Ferre. 

Trivia Night 
The annual Trivia Night was a great success on Saturday night. 90 members (parents,  
grandparents and staff) of the school community 
attended the event at Clayton Football Club.  
I would like to thank: 

 

Lesley McLeod and Marcie Civins for  
  co-ordinating the night and gathering  
   sponsors.   
 

 

Sandeep Chalil for assisting with advertising. 
 

 

Clarinda Parents and Community Club 
 

All of our sponsors listed further into the  
   newsletter. 
 

Congratulations to the Wishful Thinkers team. 
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School Portable update 
Preparations for the new modular 5 portable have started with the erection of temporary 
fencing and the laying of gravel access track. Information was sent to parents via eNews last 
Thursday to outline what is proposed for the site works until completion.  
Prep Z and 1/2M will line-up and be dismissed from the netball courts until further  
notification. We do apologise for the disruption and if you have any concerns, please contact 
me via the school office. 
 
Education Support (ES) Week 
This week is an opportunity to acknowledge and thank all of our Education Support Staff.  
Our Education Support Staff assist teachers to deliver a personalised teaching and learning 
program to students that require additional intervention. We also have the office team who 
contribute in many specialised areas of administration. On Thursday, we will celebrate the 
contribution from Jan, Carol, Arg, Les, Ann, Effie, Tina, Sarah, Sonja, Julie, Lynn and  
Jeanette. Thank you for all that you do for our school community! 
 
Book Week – 24th August 
Book week will be celebrated on Thursday 24th August. Students can dress as their favourite 
book character. A parade will be scheduled in the hall from 9:15. Students will then break  
into multi-age groups (P-2 & 3-6) from 10am-12:35pm. Staff will be conducting classroom  
activities during the multi-age rotations. 
 
Parent and Community Club (PACC) - Annual General Meeting (AGM) 
The Department of Education and Training (DET) has approved the new model constitution 
for the name of the club. We are now required to conduct an AGM to elect positions for 
2017.  
The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 30th August at 2:30pm in the staffroom.  
Coffee and cake will be provided at the meeting.  
The following agenda items will be tabled: 

 

♦  Election of office bearers for 2017; 
  President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer 
 

♦  Fathers Day Stall 
 

♦  Footy Colours Day    Please find below a potential matrix of PACC: 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Robbie Mallett 
 



2017 ESSENTIAL STUDENT LEARNING ITEMS PAYMENT 

 

TERM TWO IS DUE NOW—$87.50 

 

Payments can be made to the office or by direct deposit in to the school account: 
 

Commonwealth Bank—BSB:  063-126  Account:  1006 1911 

 

Please add your family name and fees in the description field 

    

    

Avenue Q at Avenue Q at Avenue Q at Avenue Q at SSSSOOOOSSSSCCCC    
On the 8th of August the year 5/6’s went to South Oakleigh Secondary  

College to watch the students perform a play called Avenue Q.  
 

 

There was a lot of singing and real-life situations, like looking for jobs and 

hoping to have a good life with friends and successful careers.  

It was funny and entertaining.  
 

 

There were lots of different characters, some were Muppets and others were humans 

who lived on Avenue Q. The story was about a Muppet called Princeton, who moved 

to Avenue Q and wanted to get a job to pay his rent and make money to live.  
 

 

The students were amazing and brave to stand in front of the audience and sing  

solos. The students made their own Muppets and did a wonderful job using fantastic 

creativity to make their Muppets so lifelike. We were really entertained by the  

Singing Boxes 
 

 

We had a fun, but unfortunately we didn’t get to see the whole play since we ran out 

of time. We are all grateful for being able to watch them and hope we can see more of 

their plays in the future.   

Reporters: Allie and Nathan 5/6H       
 

 

Term 3 Monday 17 July  to  Friday 22 September 2017 

Tuesday 15  August School council  
6.30—Buildings & grounds sub 
committee 
7.00— School council meeting 

 Wednesday 16 Preps Fire Education (2) 

 Friday 18 Curriculum Day 

No students Required at school 

 Thursday 24 Book week parade 

 Monday 28 District Athletics 

September Friday 1 Green Tree Frogs Fundraiser 
Crazy hair day—gold coin  
donation 

 Tuesday 5 School concert Group 1 

 Wednesday 6 School concert Group 2 

 Tuesday 12  School council sub committees 
5.00—School Finance 
6.00—Education  

 Friday 22 Last Day term 3 
1.45—Assembly  
2.30—Dismissal 

October Monday 9 First Day Term 4 

 Wednesday 30 2.30—Parent club meeting 

 Monday 4 Final concert ticket sales 

 Tuesday 19 Last day for earn & learn  
stickers 

 Wednesday 20 Prep Excursion to Taskworks 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWSOUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWSOUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWSOUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWS    
 

Don't forget to book in for Curriculum Day 
on Friday if you need Care.  
 

Please call into After Care if you need  
information. Forms and information are also 
available at the Office. 
 

We've been talking about Safety last week 
and the children were given the job of  
finding out their house and street number in 
case they had to dial 000.  
 

We've also discussed family Safety Plans in 
case of fire and keeping safe in the  
playground. 
 

Lesley, Ann, Maxine, Rita & Axelle  

OSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAMOSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAMOSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAMOSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAM    

August COME AND JOIN IN THE FUN COME AND JOIN IN THE FUN COME AND JOIN IN THE FUN COME AND JOIN IN THE FUN  

Monday 14 Bingo 

Tuesday 15 Kick the tin 

Wednesday 16 Art & board games 

Thursday 17 Modelling clay 

Friday 18 Curriculum day care — 
Pirates Ahoy !! 

WEEKEND 

Monday 21 A visit to the veggie patch 

Tuesday 22 Dress ups—your favourite book  
character 

Wednesday 23 Art / Outside play 

Thursday 24 Let’s get fit 

Friday 25 Wii games 

REMEMBER YOUR COAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAYREMEMBER YOUR COAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAYREMEMBER YOUR COAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAYREMEMBER YOUR COAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAY    



PARENTS’ CORNER 
 

Coffee and cake meetingCoffee and cake meetingCoffee and cake meetingCoffee and cake meeting    

    
Wednesday 30th August @ 2.30pm in the staffroom 

 
All welcome. 

  ANNUAL SCHOOL CONCERT—  CIRCUS SKILLS 
 

			Grades	Prep	D,	Prep	S,	1/2V,1/2C,	3/4L,	3/4P,	5/6B	

   Tuesday 5th September 2017 

At South Oakleigh Secondary College Theatre, Bakers Road, South Oakleigh 

	 	 Grades	Prep	Z,	1/2M,	1/2K,	3/4T,	3/4B,	5/6M,	5/6H	

 Wednesday 6th September 2017 

At South Oakleigh Secondary College Theatre, Bakers Road, South Oakleigh 

    TICKETSTICKETSTICKETSTICKETS $10$10$10$10    eacheacheacheach—         onononon salesalesalesale nownownownow 

PLEASE FINALISE YOUR CHILD’S PAYMENT FOR THE CIRCUS SKILLS 

PROGRAM BEFORE MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER. 

CURRICULUM DAY 

FRIDAY 18TH AUGUST 

NO CHILDREN REQUIRED AT SCHOOL  

ON THIS DAY 

DAY CARE PROVIDED AT OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS 

CARE—BOOKINGS REQUIRED 

LAST FRIDAY WAS PYJAMA DAY 

WE HAD THE BEST DAY EVER WITH HEAPS OF 

FUN ALL DAY LONG. 

WE ALSO RAISED $399 TOWARDS OUR SAVINGS 

FOR SOCCER GOALS 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE 

BLUE TONGuE LIZARDS 



 

 

 

1SDO FIRST AID TRAINING 

57 CAFÉ BAR RESTAURANT 

BOUNCE AND HIT TENNIS  

CLARINDA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

CLAYTON FOOTBALL CLUB 

DOLCE FANTASIA CAKES CLARINDA 

EMMYS HOME TUTORING 

ENCHANTEDADVENTURE GARDEN 

HELEN O’GRADY DRAMA ACADEMY 

KINGSTON LEISURE CENTRES 

LOMBARDS 

MCPHERSON WINE COMPANY 

MYUNA FARM 

NATIONAL SPORTS MUSEUM 

RICCIOLINI’S PIZZA CLARINDA 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

SPRING PARK GOLF COURSE & DINGLEY VILLAGE ADVENTURE GOLF 

SUBWAY CLAYTON 

SUPER ZU – PLAY CENTRE DINGLEY 

THERMOMIX – KAT NEWMAN 

TRIVIA BUFFS 

USA FOODS MOORABBIN 

WAXD CLAYTON 

WOOLWORTHS 

CLARINDA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

THANK ALL OF OUR  

GENEROUS SPONSORS! 

TRIVIA NIGHT AUGUST 12 2017 



 

 
 
 
 
  In 3/4T we have begun working on the "Resilience, Rights In 3/4T we have begun working on the "Resilience, Rights In 3/4T we have begun working on the "Resilience, Rights In 3/4T we have begun working on the "Resilience, Rights 

and Respectful Relationships" social skills program.  and Respectful Relationships" social skills program.  and Respectful Relationships" social skills program.  and Respectful Relationships" social skills program.  
Through games, role plays, class discussions and fun Through games, role plays, class discussions and fun Through games, role plays, class discussions and fun Through games, role plays, class discussions and fun     
activities we are learning about our emotional activities we are learning about our emotional activities we are learning about our emotional activities we are learning about our emotional     
literacy,literacy,literacy,literacy,    ways to work with our triggers and our personal ways to work with our triggers and our personal ways to work with our triggers and our personal ways to work with our triggers and our personal 
strengths. strengths. strengths. strengths.     
Research shows that students who participate in Research shows that students who participate in Research shows that students who participate in Research shows that students who participate in     
rigorously designed and well taught social and emotional rigorously designed and well taught social and emotional rigorously designed and well taught social and emotional rigorously designed and well taught social and emotional 
learning programs demonstrate more positive social learning programs demonstrate more positive social learning programs demonstrate more positive social learning programs demonstrate more positive social     
behaviour, are less likely to engage in risky and behaviour, are less likely to engage in risky and behaviour, are less likely to engage in risky and behaviour, are less likely to engage in risky and     
disruptive behaviour, and show improved academic disruptive behaviour, and show improved academic disruptive behaviour, and show improved academic disruptive behaviour, and show improved academic     
outcomes.outcomes.outcomes.outcomes.    
We are thoroughly enjoying these activities. We are thoroughly enjoying these activities. We are thoroughly enjoying these activities. We are thoroughly enjoying these activities.     
Here we are creating posters of our positive and negative Here we are creating posters of our positive and negative Here we are creating posters of our positive and negative Here we are creating posters of our positive and negative 
emotions and the types of events which trigger them in emotions and the types of events which trigger them in emotions and the types of events which trigger them in emotions and the types of events which trigger them in 
our lives.our lives.our lives.our lives.    

3/4T3/4T3/4T3/4T    



 

                                        

 CLARINDA PRIMARY SCHOOL—Melbourne South 

                                                      Well done to every student who played Word Mania! You have all  

                                                      helped in making our school stand out in the Melbourne South Region! 
  

                                                      CONGRATULATIONS to Year 1 and Year 6 for getting 2nd place for 

                                                      Participation in Round 2! 
  

                                                      A great big CONGRATULATIONS to Year 5 for getting 1st place for 

                                                      Participation in Round 2! 
 

                                                      Not to forget Year 4 who came in 3rd place for Participation in Round 1! 
 

                                                      Athena Vrahliotis 

  
 

 

  





 

NOW IS THE TIME TO  

ENROL YOUR CHILD FOR SCHOOL FOR 2018 

 

If your child turns 5 years old on or before 30th April 2018 they 
can start school in January 2018. 

 
Call into the school office for an  

enrolment form any time between 8.30am - 4.00pm. 
 

   Bring along your child’s; 
Birth Certificate  

Immunisation Certificate. 
 

Tell your friends, relatives and neighbours so that they 
remember to enrol their children as well. 

LOCAL ADVERTISING 












